Draft Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting, September 3, 2014
Present: Jerry Edwards, President; Dennis Wolterding, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Jeff Stearns, Treasurer; Katherine Roberts, Fundraising Director;;: Priscilla VanBuskirk, Fellowship Director; Adrienne Geller, Director At Large; Christopher Ott, IT Consultant.
The meeting opened with words of Meher Baba:  

“I love you. Do not worry about your weaknesses. Eventually they will go.  Even if they linger, love will one day consume them.  Everything disappears in the ocean of love.  Because I love you, you have a pool of love within you.  When you feel wretched, when you fall in your weakness, have a dip in that pool of love.  Refresh yourself in that pool of My love within you. It is always there. Even if you wash your weaknesses every day in that pool, it will remain clear.  Don’t worry.  Baba loves you.  That is what really matters.”
This was followed by a moment of silence
Vice President Dennis Wolterding read the norms.
A motion to approve the June minutes was seconded and approved unanimously.
President Edwards changed the order of the minutes to allow Chris Ott to report on the web site.  He mentioned that some in the community have concerns about privacy when using the web site.  He is also in the process of changing the appearance of the web site to make it more attractive, adding some color.  He also added a color photo and biographical information about Meher Baba to the “About Us” page.  We are working to make the Bulletin Board more accessible.  Change contact information.  Email needs to have faster response.  Jerry’s phone number is OK for contact.  Dennis agreed to field Circle emails from the web site.  We will use gmail Circle address for web site business.
The following report was sent by email prior to the meeting.
AMB Circle of Friends President’s Report Sep. 3, 2014 (A. Gerald Edwards)
The recent beach party was enjoyed by all.  We had a brief member meeting to promote the meeting space and the web site.  Judy gave a brief presentation about the meeting space and fundraising for it.

Chris Ott is still working with the web site, to make it more attractive.  We are up to 20 members on the Bulletin Board.

We need to discuss and vote on whether we will make a donation to Pat Muhlig.

We need to set dates for fellowship events this month.

The order of the agenda was again changed.

New Business

1. Should we make a donation to a family in extreme financial need due to overwhelming medical bills?  It was decided that the Board needs more information before we can make a decision.
2. Dates for Circle Events

1. Fellowship:  Pris proposed a Sadie Hawkins dance which could be combined with a Halloween Party for Saturday, October 25, 6 PM.  Potluck .  Door prizes for best costumes.  People could bring donations for the yard sale.
2. Annual meeting at Ryan’s December 6 or 13.  Jerry will talk to Ryan’s about availability, and Pris will ask Charles Haynes if we can speak once we know the date.

3. Yard Sale [Saturday, November 1, confirmed.].  Volunteers and merchandise is needed.  Laura will send out an email request for volunteers and items.  Pris will help with set up and clean up, has furniture to donate.
4. Jack Small has resigned as Education Director.  Please pass on the name of anyone who might be suitable.
5. Arti September 14 at Pris’s home.

6. Video Day September 21, The Razor’s Edge (Pris will get film).

The meeting closed with the Beloved God Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Crabtree, Secretary
